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Council Operations  

Charity  Unity  Fraternity  Patriotism 

Knights of Columbus 
Council 7909 

Prince of Peace Community 

PO Box 2577, Olathe KS 66063 

Chaplin: Father Greg Hammes 

Grand Knight: John Thielen 

Deputy Grand Knight: John 
Williams 

Chancellor: Tim Walker 

Financial Secretary: Jeff Bartz 

Recorder: Tom Farmer 

Treasurer: Rob Ragusin 

Advocate:  Oscar Horn 

Warden: Bill Schoep 

Inside Guard: John Kimmi 

Outside Guard: Andrew 

Boehm 

Lector: Travis Goff 

First Year Trustee: Dave     
Mulhall 

Second Year Trustee: Alfredo 
Diaz 

Third Year Trustee: Trevor 
Benefield 

Program Director: John     

Williams 

Membership Director: Vacant 

Faith Director: Tom Keegan 

Community Directors: Mark 
Brinkman, Bill Schoep, Oscar 
Horn 

Life Director: Troy Mills 

Council & Youth Director: 
Tom Westerman 

Family Director: Tom Ngnudo 

Newsletter: Rich Pawlowicz 

Social Media: Mike Hernandez 

Website: Rich Pawlowicz 

June 20th is our next membership meeting. It is the final meeting of this fraternal 
year. We will also be electing our Officers & Directors for the next fraternal year. 
Hope to see you there or on-line.  

Links for the video conference will be sent out in an e-mail each month. 

Officers & Directors 

Help Wanted 

Membership Meeting 

Brothers, we still need a couple more members for our Degree Team. This is             

important to the council. If you might be interested in becoming a degree team 

member, please contact Jon Thielen or Alfredo Diaz. 

MAY RECOGNITION 

 

   Family of The Month  

John Guerdan Family 
Knight of The Month 

Dave Sandberg 



 

 

 

Key Dates 

 

June 

6/4 – Street Cleanup 

6/6 – Officer Planning Meeting 

6/20 – Membership Meeting  

 

July 

7/5 – Officer Planning Meeting 

7/9 – Homeless Uplift 

7/11 – Golf Tournament  

7/18 – Membership Meeting  

 

August 

8/1 – Officer Planning Meeting 

8/15 – Membership Meeting 

 

Catholic 
Facts 

 The foundations of             

Catholicism in America date 

all the way back to the first 

voyage of Columbus in 1492. 

Long before Jamestown, 

there were Catholic            

settlements across the North 

American continent.” [1]  

 
 
 

Catholic  
Symbols 

Chrism  
Olive oil mixed with fragrant 
balsam and consecrated by 
the bishop. A sign of the gift 

of the Holy Spirit, it is 
used for Baptism,                 

Confirmation, Holy Orders, 
and the dedication 

of churches and altars. [2] 

 

 

 

[1] 23 More Catholic facts That will 
Make You Look Even Smarter—MATT 
VANDER VENNET  

[2] www.stboniface-lunenburg.org 

 

MAY RECOGNITION 

District Deputy Doug Svatos presented 

the council with a certificate of               

appreciation for this year’s Tootsie Roll 

campaign. Accepting were the event 

chairmen, Mark Brinkman and Bill 

Schoep 

SPECIAL JUNE ANNIVERSARY 
This month the following Knights achieved 
these milestone anniversaries as Knights of 

Columbus. 

Michael Wolworth                      20 Years 

 Bill Donegan                                20 Years 

Dwight Hoskins                           20 years   

 Mike Hernandez                         25 Years    

 Kevin Petracek                            25 Years 

https://epicpew.com/author/mvandervennet/
https://epicpew.com/author/mvandervennet/


 

 

 

 

Activity Updates  

On May 8th the council 

passed out flowers after 

Mass to our parish     

Mother’s.  This year we 

were able to give out 400 

flowers. 

Mother’s Day Flowers 

Sunday Donuts 

Sunday Donuts has come to a close for another year. Under Tom   

Keegan’s masterful leadership not only did we delight many             

parishioners on those Sundays, Tom also showed a final profit of 

$368.98. 

Besides Tom, Troy Mills, & Oscar Horn,  were the basic staff servicing 

every Donut Sunday.  Tom would also like to thank the following   

people who helped on occasions: John Guerdan, his wife Cheryl, Jon 

Thielen, his wife Michelle, Larry Peterson, and Travis Goff, his wife 

Suzanne and family.  



 

 

 

 

http://kansas-kofc.org/ 

 

http://kofc.org 

 

https://
kofc2260assembly.org 

  

Upcoming Activities & Events 

The next business meeting will be at Prince of Peace, Monday, June 

13th, at 7:00 PM. Rosary starts at 6:30 pm. Come and join us. 

4th Degree News 

St. Philippine Duchesne Assembly 2260 

See the web site for the latest information and newsletter:  
www.kofc2260assemble.org 

Street Cleanup 

June 4th is our next Street Cleanup.  Contact Oscar 

Horn if you would like to help out. 

Grand Knight: John Williams                 Lector: Travis Goff 

Deputy Grand Knight:  TBD                    Inside Guard: John Kimmi 

Financial Secretary: Jeff Bartz               Outside Guard: Chad Bowles 

Recorder: Tom Farmer                            Three-Year Trustee: Jon Thielen 

Chancellor: Tim Walker                           Two-Year Trustee: Trevor Benefield 

Treasurer: Rob Ragusin                           One Year Trustee: Alfredo Diaz 

Advocate: Andrew Bomen 

Warden: Bill Schoep 

2022-2023 officer slate Here is our proposed officer slate so far. 

http://kansas-kofc.org/
http://kansas-kofc.org/
http://kansas-kofc.org/


 
On-Line Resources 

 

 

 

 
https://www.mfgkofc.org 

Name  Day 

Bill Schoep 3 

Patrick Atkins 4 

James Dieren 4 

Michael Hawley 5 

Joshua Cameron 6 

Todd Einck 10 

John Diesel 11 

Robert Eisele 11 

Terence Milford 11 

Brian Miller 13 

Austin Walker 14 

Bill Donegan 15 

Paul Ling 15 

Mark Brewer 16 

Stan Lopeman 17 

Tom Farmer 19 

Stephan Ginie 21 

Mike Lynch 21 

John Browne 22 

Jon Meyers 22 

Robert Hughes 23 

John Meyers 23 

Michael Eisele 24 

Peter Rost 24 

John Dunn 25 

Dennis Malley 25 

Michael Sullivan 25 

Skip Soukup 26 

Dean Kehoe 28 

https://www.www.catholiconline.school 

Our golf Tournament is next month on July 11th. Check out the Mission 

From God website to get all the information about the golf tournament 

and to register to play.  If you can’t make it, you can also leave a donation. 

Education resource 

https://www.mfgkofc.org/
https://www.mfgkofc.org/


 

 

 

 

Grand Knight Comments 

My Brothers Knights, 
 
As my year is winding down, I want to thank you 
all for a great year. I believe we are back to 
“normal activities” and have been a great success with more 
to come. It was great to see all the old faces as well as all the 
new faces in the council at the activities. 
 
My outgoing message is that we only have the success of the 
council because of all the help we have with you, the      
members. Our activities take a lot of work, but with many 
hands helping out it is always a great time and success. I 
have said in the past and will continue to state, that you do 
not need to participate in all the activities throughout the 
year, but if you do a couple throughout the year, we will 
have a successful year. And on that note, if you know of any 
activity that you think will help the council, bring it forward 
as no idea is to little for us. 
 
I leave the next year in great hands and wish the best to 
John Williams as the new Grand Knight and look forward on 
everything that will come in the next year, we have plenty of 
activities that will happen in the next year.  
 
Lastly, I pray and ask that all our inactive members of our 
Council to return and be a part of the Council, as stated    
earlier, we only succeed with the help of the members of 
our Council. 
 
I know I speak for John Williams, but if you need any help or 
just want to talk please call, text, or email us at any time, we 
are here for you. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
God Bless! 
 

Jon Thielen 
 
Outgoing Grand Knight  



 

 

 

Refer a Friend 

Membership Director 

@kofc7909.org  

 

Visit Our Website 

 

 

 

www.kofc7909.org 

    Email The Grand Knight 

 

KofC7909@popolathe.org 

Send items for the next        

newsletter 

          

  

KofCnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

 

Mission From God Golf   

Tournament 

www.mfgkoc.org 


